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This year’s spring sports athletes and teams 
had one of the most memorable spring 
seasons in quite some time.  

BAY HIGH SPRING 
SPORTS8

UPCOMING EVENTS

We asked alumni to reflect on their 
Homecomig experience and what it meant to 
them. 

WHAT DOES HOME-
COMIG MEAN TO YOU?6

Did you know a Bay High alum has 4 World 
Series rings. Yes Jax Robertson, BHS Class of 
1970.

ALUMNI 
SPOTLIGHT3

S u m m e r  2 0 2 3

BAF Tailgate - September 16th
BHS Light The Night – Leukemia/Lymphoma/Bonfire 
- September 21st 
Homecoming - September 22/23
Hall of Fame Brunch - September 23rd 
BHS Fall Play - October 12th and 14th 
BHS Fall Choral Concert - October 17th 
BHS Band Varsity Concert - October 23rd 
BHS Orchestra Holiday Concert - December 12th 
BHS Band Holiday Concert - December 14th 
BHS Choral Holiday Concert - December 17th / 18th 
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Letter from 
the President

- Jim Joyce ‘78

A s I write this note, it is mid-August and 
school has already started here in Bay. 

There are many different thoughts on this 
topic, it just seems so early. Summer felt 
short enough to those of us who went back 
after Labor Day. Yet, activities are already in 
full swing at BHS. 

This issue of Shoreline focuses on 
Homecoming week, always an amazing, 
spirit-filled time in Bay Village. We have 
attempted to capture many of the memories 
and traditions from the past 50+ years to 
share with you.

For the first time we will kickoff homecoming 
week with a Bay Alumni tailgate party. Mark 
your schedules for Saturday September 16th, 
3PM at the Bay Lodge. This is an all-class-year 
activity, we hope to have a great turnout. 
Funds raised will benefit the BAF Scholarship 
program. Details are available in this edition 
and on our Facebook page. You can easily 
order tickets by scanning the QR code on the 
enclosed flier using your phone camera. 

This is also a BAF Distinguished Alumni 
/ Distinguished Educator Hall of Fame 
induction year. We will celebrate a group of 
individuals who have positively influenced 
countless lives during, and after, their years 
at BHS. We hope you will join us at the BAF 
Hall of Fame Brunch on Saturday, September 
23rd. The details for the brunch are in this 
edition and on our Facebook page.

As usual, homecoming week will be full of 

activities. You will find a schedule on the 
front page of this Shoreline. It is always so 
much fun to connect with the alumni who 
come back to enjoy the festivities. Join us as 
we walk the parade route - as alumni you are 
welcome to fall-in right behind the BAF float. 
Join us before and during the game in the 
BAF Pavilion at the stadium and for the HOF 
tailgate and brunch. 

Several groups have celebrated reunions 
this year – and more are planned. We would 
encourage you to include a tour of BHS as 
part of your agenda. The facilities look great, 
it is hard to imagine the high school is 60+ 
years old. The district has done a fantastic 
job continuing to invest in all the facilities – 
specifically updating and modernizing BHS. 
We, the proud alumni, have also done our 
part to contribute as well. 

The state board of education noted that 2,394 
students will attend Bay Schools this year, 
in five buildings. Bay’s average test ranking 
is 10/10, which is in the top 5% in Ohio. 
Bay High’s music program continues to be 
recognized as one of the top two hundred 
in the country. The tradition of excellence 
continues!

The expanded donor boards in the BHS/
BAF History Corridor should in place by 
homecoming week. Visitors continue to be 
amazed at all they can enjoy – and our rich 
history – on display in this area. Thank you to 
all who have donated. Your dedication gives 

us an opportunity to continue to keep this 
area exciting and fresh. And, of course, thank 
you to all who work so hard to make it such 
a wonderful experience – especially Susie 
Murray Grubb ’62 and Judy Kelly Krueger ’66. 

One of the most challenging duties of a 
foundation board is fund raising, yet it is an 
obligation of those who serve. We appreciate 
all the support you give us and would 
encourage all our readers / alumni to donate 
at least $5 per year to help us continue to 
connect our past, our present and our future. 

BAF welcomed three new Trustees in July, 
all from the 80’s. Congratulations to Kevin, 
Pete and Kim – and a big thank you to all the 
past board members, trustees and active 
members who have built the Foundation to 
what it is today. 

Jim

Alumni Spotlight – 
Jax Robertson ‘70

D id you know that a Bay High alum has 
4 World Series rings: 2 from Yankees 

1977, 1978; Tigers 1984; and Marlins 1997. 
This alum is also a Hall of Famer in his own 
right. Yes Jax Robertson, BHS Class of 1970 
received his world series rings, not as a player 
but rather as a scout or team executive in his 
43-year career in Major League Baseball.
At Bay Jax was a multi-sport athlete, playing 
guard/tackle in football and catcher in 
baseball. He also played JV Basketball his 
sophomore year. He was on the honor and 
merit rolls. (Although he had to be a good 
student because his high school sweetheart 
was Principal Mengert’s daughter Cindy, 
Class ’71 and a Bay cheerleader). During 
Jax’s senior year the Bay football team went 
undefeated and won the Southwestern 
Conference. The 1970 baseball team was 
one of Bay’s best, winning the Southwestern 
Conference, Sectionals, Districts and making 
it to the Regionals.
Jax received a scholarship to Ohio University 
which had just been to the College World 
Series in 1970. In his first year at Ohio U, Jax 
got to play with Mike Schmidt, a future Hall 
of Famer and arguably the greatest third 
basemen ever. He also played with Steve 
Swisher, a future Chicago Cub MLB All-Star. 
Jax’s Ohio U baseball teams were highly 
successful winning the MAC title in 1972 and 
1974. 
In 1974, after graduating from Ohio U, Jax 
signed with the Chicago Cubs and played 
for their minor league team, the Key West 
Conchs. After playing for the Conch’s Jax 
gave up on his dream of being a major league 
player but found a way to keep his passion 
and talent for baseball alive. Jax went back 
to Ohio U and received his master’s in their 
nationally recognized sports administration 
program. As part of completing his master 
program Jax had an internship with Memphis 
Blues, Houston Astros affiliate. 
After graduating from the program. Jax 
secured an area scout position in the Midwest 
with the Yankees, owned by Bay’s George 
Steinbrenner. Steinbrenner knew Jax from 
Bay and through Coach Lewellyn. It was with 
the Yankees that Jax’s gift for recognizing 
baseball talent came to fruition, most notably 
discovering and signing unheralded Don 
Mattingly, a future first baseman and six-time 
all-star for the Yankees. 

- Bill Smith, ’71 

After his 4 years with the Yankee, Jax held a 
variety of baseball positions. 10 years with the 
Tigers as crosschecker (a type of scout whose 
main function is to provide a second opinion 
on the reports filed by primarily-level scouts 
on players) and Scouting Director, 10 years 
with the Marlins as the national crosschecker, 
19 years with the Pirates as Special Assistant 
to GM. He was also a baseball coach at Old 
Dominion in 1981 when he took a break from 
scouting. While with the Tigers Jax signed 
future Cleveland Indians - Travis Fryman, 
a five-time all-star third baseman and Carl 
Willis a future pitching coach,
Jax spent much time on the road. Area 
scouting was mostly by car, scouting 
amateurs in high school and college for 
the draft. Major league coverage was a lot 
of air travel to cover MLB teams. He did 
international scouting, too. Baseball was a 
fun job in many ways but a lot of time away 
from home and family. Jax traveled so much 
that when his daughter was young, she asked 
to go to the airport to see him. She thought 
he worked at the airport. 
In 2010, Jax was inducted into the 
Professional Baseball Scouts Hall of Fame. 
The Scouts Hall of Fame spotlights the 
tremendous dedication and tireless devotion 
of professional baseball scouts who spend a 
significant amount of their lives on the road 
and yet make invaluable contributions to the 
game of baseball by recognizing talent. Jax 
was also East Coast Scout of the Year in 2015.
Jax retired from major league baseball in 
2021 and since retiring has been a volunteer 
coach for a cause special to him - The Miracle 
League of the Triangle, a baseball program for 
children and adults with special needs. 
If you are wondering, what happened to 
Jax’s high school sweetheart, the principal’s 
daughter, Cindy Mengert, Class ’71. Cindy 
also attended Ohio U starting the year after 
Jax and like at Bay was a cheerleader for the 
Bobcats. She graduated in 1975 with a degree 
in education and taught elementary school 
for 24 years in various states. Jax and Cindy 
married and together, they raised 2 children, 
a son, and a daughter. They now live in Cary, 
North Carolina outside of Raleigh where Jax 
enjoys golf, and they go to the beach as much 
as possible. They are Carolina Hurricanes 
hockey fans. 

With Deepest 
Sympathies

1942 Millie Griffith Hummel 8/25/2021
1946 Janet Keenan Whittemore 

4/20/2022
1947 Louise Aka Emmy Lou Belden 

Miner 12/2022
1948 Thomas Larsen 7/26/2022

1950 Lesley Wolfe Hahn 9/16/2023
1951 Jane Irwin Redinger 2/12/2023

1953 Richard Fenn 5/25/2022
1953 David Kessler 10/2019

1953 Daniel Krukemeyer 12/30/2021
1954 Miriam Doty Schaudek 1/22/2023

1954 Joan Roland Sprinkle 3/2/2023
1956 Joel Monger 12/17/2022

1957 Penelope Conlon 8/22/2007
1957 Helene Avellone Savoca Mccauley 

3/1/2016
1958 Karen Hayduk Dorow 1/15/2023

1958 Richard Counts 12/18/2022
1959 Jean Berwick Liatti 1/26/2023
1966 E Jane Maheu Hopp 1/15/2023

1966 Susan Mckillip Seeders 1/31/2023
1967 Richard Riefenstahl 3/15/2022

1967 Holly Scatterday 6/18/2018
1968 Susan Haneline Szilagyi 2/26/2015

1969 Gretchen Freal 2/2017
1969 Jean Barker Jamison 10/29/2022

1970 Roger Antolik 11/3/2022
1972 Gary Griebel 2/12/2023

1972 Kathleen Allen Kozlinski 10/2022
1972 Robert Jones 2/12/2023

1972 Douglas Doversberger 9/13/1996
1972 Martin Haneline Unknown

1973 Mark Totten 2/9/2023
1973 Robert Eilers 2008

1973 Weston Wallace Unknown
1973 Scott Underwood 5/23/2022

1973 Jeffrey Stryffeler 4/1/2017
1973 Martha Sinkler 2022

1973 Carol Ugan Simko 4/1/2006
1973 Bonnie Chomoa Heim 7/2018

1975 Nancy Haneline 2/2/2021
1977 Frank Bailey 3/29/2023

1978 April Mugan Majchszak 1/13/2017
1978 Scott Johnson 1/29/2022

1978 Janet Schell Lindsay 6/29/2021
1978 Shirley Shepherd Harris 

12/18/2018
1978 Marcus Fedor 7/29/2020
1978 Jeffrey Harper 5/23/2018

1978 Tracy Schock Fox 10/17/2015
1980 Joseph Bouhall 7/21/2022

1983 Michael Judy 3/25/2013
1992 Timothy Grealis 3/28/2023

1997 Kristen Sabo Gibbons 5/1/2023
1999 Jessica Stewart 2/9/2021

2005 David Bolan 4/25/2023
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Bay
High

School

What  does Homecoming mean to you?

H omecoming, to borrow sport caster Jim 
Nantz’ quote ... is “a tradition unlike any 

other.” A very special weekend welcoming 
back alumni, friends, and family to our 
wonderful community. Don’t forget to visit 
our new Bay High Alumni Wall by the west 
gym. WELCOME HOME.  Class of 1962

Homecoming meant there was excitement 
in school all week that led up to the football 
game Friday night with friends, family and 
alumni coming back to Bay from near and 
far away.  A school assembly was held Friday 
afternoon and all the students enjoyed the 
shortened classes with no tests.  On Saturday, 
all the students going to the Homecoming 
dance would get dressed up, go out to eat at 
a fancy, white tablecloth restaurant and then 
attend the dance held at Bay High School in 
the cafeteria that had been transformed and 
decorated with a fun, exciting theme.  There 
was a band that performed on stage and all 
the couples danced, talked and sat down 
between sets.  At the end of the evening, 
everyone went home exhausted and slept in 
Sunday before having to do homework and 
get ready for school on Monday.  Class of 1987 

Homecoming has changed for me over 
the years.  But when I was in high school, 
homecoming was not about a dance or a 
weekend of events.  Homecoming was a 
Friday morning assembly that we looked 
forward to since the first day of school in 
September.  For seniors, it was voting for 
the king and queen, waiting outside the 
gym doors as the underclassmen filled the 
bleachers, girls getting mums pinned on their 
sweaters or jackets, then filing in as a senior 
class and filling the chairs on the floor of the 
gym.  We were seniors!  The homecoming 
court was announced and when possible, the 
homecoming queen from the previous year 
came back and crowned the new queen.  We 
heard from coaches and student leaders, 
then the assembly became a pep rally to get 
us ready for the game and dance that night!  
Potlucks before the game were for all the 
girls – cheerleaders, Rockettes, majorettes, 
marching band members, classmates all 
gathered at someone’s house for the potluck 
– no special potlucks for special groups.  
We wore our mums to the game – and our 
homecoming dance was immediately after 
the game.  Everyone went to the dance in the 
gym and it was packed!  We went to the dance 
in uniforms or whatever we wore to the game.  
It was special though - Homecoming was the 
official beginning of our senior year!

Fast forward 50+ years and homecoming 
means a parade down Wolf Road, a football 
game, meeting friends and other alumni at 
the BAF tent at the stadium, and sharing lots 
of memories of those high school years.  It is a 
time of reflection….. Class of 1966

Homecoming was a crisp fall October day 
spent preparing for the Friday night game as a 
Rockette.  Getting ready for the pregame meal 
at someone’s house then hurry over to the 
field for a quick walk through and wait for the 
lights to shine bright.  It meant seeing faces 
you haven’t seen since the summer, laughter 
filling the stands and discussions of what 
was happening after the game that night. 
Homecoming is a reminder of what life was 
like growing up in our special bubble of the 
world.  Class of 1986

Homecoming was the highlight of our fall 
season, with Thanksgiving break a close 
runner up. We started building our floats 
out of wood and chicken wire (thank you 
Mr. Howells) and covered them with paper 
“pomps”. For the Homecoming Dance, we 
beautifully transformed the cafeteria into 
an unrecognizable venue and danced and 
laughed the night away! Great memories!  
Class of 1974

Homecoming was the smell of fall in the air, 
the heavier dew on the grass, the beauty 
of the leaves on the trees, the smell of a 
distant leaf fire and all the added excitement 
at school that week.  It was the amazing 
pride we had as Bay High Rockets and the 
competitive spirit led by the football players, 
the cheerleaders, the band and the PEP club.  
Blue and white was everywhere.  The PEP 
rally, the band playing the fight song as we lit 
the bonfire at Cahoon Park.  Building the float 
as a class – to compete with the other classes.  
Playing and winning that game meant even 
more to all of us.  On Saturday it was the trip 
to Neil O’Connor to get those flowers, shining 
up your parents car, picking up your date and 
parents taking photos of us with the other 
couples.  The dance with a live band – playing 
all the best songs we all loved.  Like so many 
other things, Homecoming in Bay Village and 
at Bay High were special.  The memories have 
lasted forever – as has the appreciation for 
how lucky we have been.  Class of 1978

What I remember most was working on a 
special set of songs that we had planned 
– since the summer -to play for the 
Homecoming game.  The Rockettes working 
on special routines to perform with the music.  

We were pumped to put on the best show of 
the year – and we did.   Class of 1976

All the activities and pride in school the week 
of Homecoming is my clearest memory.  
There were special announcements each 
day, signs hanging in the hallway (Sink The 
Shoreman!).  The class floats all had some 
sort of Rocket or nautical theme. For some 
reason, that Bay High fight song just seemed 
to be a little more powerful that week….
Victory Will Be For Bay (and it normally was in 
our day)!!!  Class of 1968

Practices were more intense Homecoming 
week – not because the coaches made 
it so – but because we clearly wanted to 
win that game in front of our crowd.  We 
all kept pushing each other harder than 
ever.  We could hear and see the band, the 
cheerleaders and Rockettes practicing just as 
hard.  We were all “in it to win it”!   We were 
all Bay High Rockets and we wanted everyone 
to know it.  This was our week to shine on our 
home field.  The dance on Saturday night was 
the award, being able to “cut loose” with your 
date, your teammates and friends.  I wouldn’t 
trade any of it for the world.  Class of 1989  

It rained on Homecoming night in both our 
Junior and Senior years.  Did it bother us – not 
one bit.  In fact, we may have had even more 
fun.  The paper that was used to construct the 
floats – and the water-based paints, all faded 
and mixed into one big blob.  Our uniforms, 
shoes and instruments were soaked – but the 
show still went on – and we were good, even 
soaking wet.  Changing into dry clothes and 
going to the dance with all our friends created 
memories of a lifetime.  1960’s

From a teachers perspective (and BHS grad) it 
was wonderful seeing all the excitement and 
activity throughout Homecoming week.  From 
fund raising activities, events all week long, 
the PEP rally and the workup to the game – it 
always refreshed wonderful memories.  The 
school spirit was at high volume and the 
collective comradery was amazing.  A special 
week for all, that’s for sure.    

As a BHS grad – and now parent raising our 
kids in Bay, one big change I really like is how 
the whole city gets involved in Homecoming 
activities now.  The Light The Night event at 
the stadium, the parade, the parents working 
to transform the school into a whole theme 
adventure.  It seems like the whole city visits 
the school to see all the decorations and 
setup.  Just another special thing about Bay 
that we love!
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Bay High  
Spring 
Sports

This year’s spring sports 
athletes and teams had one of 

the most memorable spring 
seasons in quite some time.  

- Matt Spellman, Athletic Director

Jack Miller — 1958

Gayle Persch — 1958

Cindy Serb Bauman — 1991

Thomas Haneline — 1970

Susan Ritchie Voegtly — 1973

In memory of those we’ve 
lost from BHS	

Tyler Wold — 1971

Bob Greaser — 1985

MaryEllen Winters — 1972

John Zuske — 1963	

Mickey Beyersdorfer — 1971

In Memory of Dough 
Vaughan, Class of ‘71

Thank You  
Donors

B oys Lacrosse Sophomore 
Sean Kraft broke the school 

record for most saves in a season 
with 208 saves.  

Baseball defeated Elyria Catholic 
3-0 to win the OHSAA Division 
II District Championship.  The 
baseball team advanced to the 
Regional Semifinals for the first 
time since 2010.  The Baseball 
team lost to Defiance 4-3 in the 
Regional Semifinals.  Senior 
Evan Bottone was named First 
Team All-Ohio.  In addition, 
Bottone broke six school records 
including most walks in season 
(34), most stolen bases in a 
season (34), highest batting 
average in a career (.440), most 
doubles in a career (26), most 
walks in a career (76) and most 
stolen bases in a career (76).  The 
baseball team was led by Head 
Coach Ben Boka.  

Girls Lacrosse defeated Rocky 
River 9-8 in overtime to win 
the OHSAA Division II Regional 
Championship.  The Lady 
Rockets advanced to the OHSAA 
State Semifinals for the first time 

Interested in submitting a story? 
All stories will be considered for 
publication with discretion. Please 
send to Marie Rohlke Lowe ‘07, at: 
mariedlowe@gmail.com

Please use the donation form to 
send your tax-deductible donations. 
Payable to Bay Alumni Foundation to: 
Bay Alumni Foundation, 377 Dover 
Center Rd., Bay Village, OH  44140

Meetings will be held on the first 
Monday of every month at 7pm.  
Contact baylumni@att.net to be 
included in the meeting invite

Board
President: Jim Joyce ‘78
Vice President: Eve Ershek Uhland ‘76
Treasurer: Bill Smith ‘71 
Media/Digital Communications: Open  
Secretary: Becca Karl Gadbois ‘93

Honorary Trustees
Judy Mercer Norton ‘59 
Jack Rekstis ‘63  
Amy Rohde Huntley ‘83 
Mara Manke McClain ‘89
Tom Roehl ‘55

Foundation Trustees
Judy Kelly Krueger ‘66
Al Nelson ‘62 
Paul Hartranft, ‘64
Tom Phillips ‘65 
Lee Rohlke ‘78

Shoreline  
Publication Dates
Spring • Summer • Winter

Submission Deadlines:  
15th of previous month

in program history. The Girls 
Lacrosse team lost to Hathaway 
Brown 14-11 in the State 
Semifinals ending a remarkable 
season.  Junior Riley LaVogue 
and Junior Ellie Bennett earned 
First Team All-Ohio honors.  Both 
LaVogue and Bennett earned 
USA Lacrosse All-American 
honors.  This also was the first 
time in program history that the 
Girls Lacrosse team had athletes 
earn All-American honors.  
Four girls broke several school 
records.  Senior Bridget Brown 
broke the school record for most 
caused turnovers in a career 
(88), Junior Ella Boehringer 
broke the school record for most 
assists in a game (6), Junior Ellie 
Bennett broke the school record 
for most saves in a career (325), 
and Junior Riley LaVogue broke 
school records for most points 
in a game (11), most goals in a 
season (115), most points in a 
season (145), most goals in a 
career (210), and most points 
in a career (273).  Girls Lacrosse 
was coached by Victoria Budzyn.  

The Boys Track Team qualified 
five athletes to the OHSAA 
Division II State Track & Field 
Meet. Members of the 4x100m 
Relay team that placed 12th at 
the State Meet were Jace Knapp 
(junior),  Liam O’Leary (junior), 
Jayden Perrine (freshman), and 
Charles Rice (junior).  Michael 
Hanselman placed 12th in the 
3200m Run at the State Meet.  In 
addition, both the 4x100m Relay 
and the 4x200m Relay broke 
school records.  The 4x100m 
Relay team of Knapp, O’Leary, 
Perrine, and Rice ran a time of 
43.08 seconds and the 4x200m 
Relay team of Knapp, Jack 
Krueger (junior), O’Leary, and 
Rice ran a time of 1:33.51.  The 
Boys Track & Field team was 
coached by alumnus George 
Curran.     

During the Bay High School 
Daytime Awards Assembly, a 
special group of senior student 
athletes were recognized. The 
Archie Griffin Award winners 
were Lauren Maxwell (volleyball) 
and Carson Gergye (football, 

soccer, basketball, lacrosse).  
The NFHS Award of Excellence 
winners were Abbie Dent (cross 
country and lacrosse)  and Iain 
Ray (cross country and track).  
The Courageous Student Award 
was given to Nathan Hart (golf 
and basketball).  The OHSAA 
Scholar Athlete Awards were 
presented to James Chilton 
(cross country and track) and 
Maeve Ransom (cross country 
and track).  The OHSAA Scholar 
Athlete Scholarship Nominees 
were Maeve Ransom (cross 
country and track) and James 
Chilton(cross country and 
track).  The Nelson Narks Award 
winner, given to the outstanding 
male athlete, was Andrew 
Chesterfield (golf, basketball, 
and baseball).  The Most 
Valuable Female Athlete winner 
was Maeve Ransom (cross 
country and track). Finally, Evan 
Bottone (baseball) and Maeve 
Ransom were Bay High School’s 
nominations for the High School 
Heisman Scholarship.  

The Bay Athletic Department 

recognized the recently retired 
educator/coach, Gary Sherwood, 
along with recently retired 
educator/department employee, 
Denise Greene.  

Finally, the Bay High School 
Athletic Hall of Fame will 
recognize the 2023 Induction 
Class on Friday, August 25 and 
Saturday, August 26.  Members 
of this year’s class are Michael 
Brajdic (Class of 2011), Bridget 
Doughty (Class of 2011), 
Matt Dzurec (Class of 1992), 
Bobby Peden (Class of 1985), 
John Rodman (Class of 1967), 
Dave Waltz (contributor), the 
1972 Boys Soccer Team, and 
the 2002 Girls Soccer Team.  
Tickets, advertisements, and 
tributes can be purchased 
at https://bayvillageschools.
hometownticketing.com/embed/
all.  

For all of your up-to-date 
scores and Bay Rockets news, 
go to www.bayathletics.org or 
follow them on Twitter at @
Bayathletics.  

Sandi Aker Drake — 1971

Jim, Peggy, & Mike Joyce

Kristina Van Nederveen Swatek — 1983

Joyce Buick GMC, Inc.

Kathie Samples & Karen Thompson		
In Memory of Mark Totten

Eve Ershek Uhland  — 1976

“John & Kathy Outcalt & Their 9  
Grandchildren: Addison, Kensington, 
Graham & Wade Houlas; Luke, Landon, 
Cohen; Lilly & Ella Outcalt”  — 1977

Jay Jackson

Karen Waltz Smik — 1968

Rollin Krewson — 1970

William Twining — 1963	

Martha Oerter Boak — 1966

Kay Weiland Perkins — 1955	

In Memory of Gail Weiland Stewart ‘54, Bill 
Weiland ‘52, Ralph Weiland ‘48, & Bob Perkins 

— 1951

Dani Altieri Marinucci — 1978

Robert Day — 1960	 
In Memory of Bonnie Borges

Bay Village Educational Foundation

Johanna Hodakievic — 1969

Thank You  
Donors
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INAUGURAL BAY ALUMNI 
FOUNDATION TAILGATE

Saturday September 16, 2023
3:00 – 7:00 PM

 Bay Lodge (492 Bradley Rd)

BHS Alumni Presale: $25 per person (tickets purchased by Aug 1)

BHS Alumni: $30 per person after August 1

Bay Community Patrons: $30

Buy tickets – scan this QR code:

Or… send check to Bay Alumni Foundation @ 377 Dover Center

(www.bayalumni.com)

Burgers / Dogs / Chips / Soft Drinks / Cookies

Buckeyes vs. Western Kentucky / Game Squares / Cornhole Proceeds benefit Bay Alumni Scholarship Fund

Alcohol Is Permitted = BYOB

Join us as we kickoff homecoming week 2023

Bay Alumni Distinguished 
Alumni / Educator Hall of 

Fame Brunch.  

Saturday September 23,
10AM – 1PM.

Parkers Grille & Tavern 
32858 Walker Rd.
Avon Lake, Ohio

$48 Per Person – use the QR code on this 
page to order your tickets on-line.

Join us as we honor the 2023 
inductees.

2023 Inductees
➢ Curt Crews - Educator
➢ Jim Durk (BHS ‘79)
➢ Rollie Krewson (BHS ‘70)
➢ Ann Mowery - Educator
➢ Tom Phillips (BHS ’65)
➢ Chuck Robertson - Educator
➢ Dick Scott - Educator

Order
Tickets
here

Space is limited.  You can also order tickets by sending your check to Bay Alumni Foundation 377 Dover Center Rd. Bay Village, Ohio 44140 

1973 ~ Bay 50th Reunion ~ 2023

Friday and Saturday, September 22 - 23

Classmates of 1973

Please join us for a fab weekend of fun celebrating our 50th!

For details on the activities, email Barb: bch.73@yahoo.com.

If your email has changed or you are not receiving our class emails, 
 contact: mquayleh@msn.com with your updated information.

Reunion Memories...

Class of 1978, 45th ReunionClass of 1968, 55th Reunion
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Bay Alumni Foundation Donation 
or Change of Address Form
Last Name/First Name

Street Address
City, State, Zip

I would like to make a  
donation in memory of

Donation for:
•    Alumni Foundation’s General Operating Fund which includes expenses    
     such as The Shoreline, Homecoming, Graduation, and current initiatives

•    Alumni Foundation’s Scholarships 
     BAF, Class of 66, Rich Voiers

•    Alumni History Corridor (to be used for expenses related to the history 
     corridor and the Distinguished Alumni and Educator Hall of Fame  
     displays.) Donors of $100 or more are listed on the donor board at the 
     entrance to the corridor.

•    BAF Endowment Fund at The Cleveland Foundation (Minimum  
     endowment donation: $500.) Endowment funds are not available for  
     use by the organization – only the interest generated can be used.

Make checks payable to Bay Alumni Foundation 
and mail your contributions (along with this 
form) to:  Bay Alumni Foundation, 377 Dover 
Center Rd., Bay Village, OH  44140 or donate 
online via PayPal at www.bayalumni.com

$

$

$

Maiden Name

Graduation Year
and/or Faculty

Email

Total enclosed:      $ _____________

A Word from Alums: 
All four Weiland children had very happy years going 
through Bay elementary, junior and senior high schools. 
What a great privilege! Sadly, my three siblings have 
predeceased me, and I remain alone in my St. Michaels, MD 
home with my dog and cat– having also been predeceased 
by my second husband, Bob Perkins (Bay class of ‘51).	

- Kay Weiland Perkins

$


